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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 536 -A 


Committee:
Contracts



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the purchase of energy efficient products, and to repeal subdivision a, c, d, e and f of section 6-127 of such code.  


	Sponsors:
Council Members Gennaro, Brewer, Clarke, Fidler, Gerson, Jackson, James, Liu, Lopez, Martinez, Nelson, Palma, Quinn, Recchia Jr., Sanders Jr., Seabrook, Sears, Stewart, Vallone Jr., Weprin, Koppell, Lanza, Moskowitz, DeBlasio, Barron, Perkins, Avella, McMahon, Foster, Reyna, Monserrate, Yassky, Gonzalez and Gioia.

 

	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would require the city to purchase or lease energy efficient products and equipment such as desktop computers, lamps and copier machines. 



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect January 1, 2007, except that director of citywide environmental purchasing as appointed by the mayor shall take all actions necessary, including the promulgation of rules, to implement this local law on or before the date upon which it shall take effect.  Provided, however, that this local law shall take effect only in the event that Int. 534-A, Int.544-A, and 545-A, takes effect by January 1, 2007.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008.

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY07

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY08

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

N/A

N/A

N/A

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: While we have stated no impact on revenues, we expect that there will ultimately be significant, although unquantifiable at this point, savings associated with using recycled products, reducing waste and greenhouse gases, and most importantly, energy and water conservation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  The impact on expenditures is undetermined. This proposed legislation mandates that any solicitation by an agency for the purchase or lease of  energy-using products include a specification that such products have the ENERGY STAR label. If there are less than six manufacturers that produce the products with the ENERGY STAR label the agency can include specifications for products without the ENERGY STAR label. The Director of Citywide Environmental Purchasing will determine if the products comply with this legislation in sufficient quantities and upon reasonable terms. Currently, we lack data to quantify the impact on the cost of each product that would be purchased by the city pursuant to the standards of the legislation. Therefore the impact on expenditures cannot be determined at this time.   



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 



	History:     Int. No. 536 was considered by the Committee on Environmental Protection on February 15, 2005. Int. No 536 was referred to the Committee on Contracts on May 10, 2005. An amended version was considered by the Committee on Contracts on September 26, 2005. To be considered by the Committee on Contracts on December 20, 2005.

	Date Submitted to Council: January 19, 2005.  


